PTA Report

2021-2022

PTA of our college takes active interest in all our activities of the college and welfare of the students. PTA Executive Meeting was held on 6-11-2021 (online). PTA President Dr. Shiny Palaty addressed the group and expressed gratitude to PTA for their wholehearted cooperation and support rendered to all academic,co-curricular & extracurricular activities of our institution especially for Digital Support (June 2020) for students during Covid period. Principal also appreciated the PTA Vice President, Mrs. Preethi Mebnon for her presence as representative of PTA in all meetings connected with RUSA.

General Body meeting was conducted on 29th November 2021, 15th & 17th December 2021 for First, Second & third year classes as decided in the executive meeting held on 6-11-2021. The meeting started with prayer followed by welcome speech by Dr. Newby Joseph, Secretary, PTA. Principal in her message pointed out the cooperation rendered by PTA in all activities of college. The association provides financial support to Sports, Youth festival, clubs, digital education etc. College got 21 ranks. Orientation programme was conducted with four resource persons. She added that college provides training with the help of permanent placement officer and also in collaboration with four multinational companies. Parents actively participated in the meeting. New executive members were elected from parents.

It provides financial support to students especially to those talented in Arts sports etc and helps to conduct internal examinations and allied activities of the college. In the Annual General body meeting held on 25th May 2022. 53 student achievers in Arts and sports were felicitated by giving mementos.

Minutes of the PTA executive committee held on 25-05-2022

Date: 25-05-2022

Time: 2.15 pm

Venue: Principal Office

<u>Agenda</u>

- To thank members for cooperation & support

- Report of 2021-2022

Proceedings

The meeting started with prayer followed by welcome speech. This was followed by presentation of report of 2021-2022. Principal thanked the members for support and wholehearted cooperation during the whole academic year. PTA members felicitated PTA president retiring on 31st May 2022 for her sincere service rendered to the institution and wished her a happy retired life.